From: Charles County Government

To: Public Record
Subject: *NEW SUBMISSION* Legislative Proposals for September 13, 2023 Public Hearing
Date: Wednesday, September 13, 2023 10:39:12 AM

[External Content Warning] This message is from an external sender. Please exercise caution
when opening attachments and hover over any links before clicking.

Legislative Proposals for September 13, 2023 Public Hearing

Submission #: 2697082
IP Address: 167.102.160.10
Submission Date: 09/13/2023 10:39

Survey Time: 15 minutes, 24 seconds

You have a new online form submission.
Note: all answers displaying "*****" are marked as sensitive and must be viewed after your login.

Public Hearing Comment Form

Questions or More Information (301) 645-0555
Name

Deborah Shanks

Address

305 Frederick Dr
LaPlata, MD 20646

Phone

(301) 885-6281

Email
debishanks@gmail.com
Are you:

For Topic

Comment

| am in support to reopen the pool at The College of Southern Md in Laplata. | support all efforts to make this
happen. As a county employee and senior aquatic instructor, | teach senior water aerobics currently at the county
high school pools and we are over capicity and have to turn seniors away who really could benefit from the pool.
We offer classes most of the year but can not utilize the pools during swim team season. Some of the seniors the
aqua exercise is the only type of exercise their body responds to---so, they have to go 3-4 months with nothing.
Over the summer, we served 140 seniors and had a wait list we could not accommodate. We have a group of
seniors that have to travel to PG county just to swim. With our growing county the need for the pool is essential for
health and fitness that would be utilized year-round. | currently have 3 classes going at Lackey and St Charles and we
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still have a wait list of seniors begging to get in. We need this pool re opened. Thank you
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